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May 28, 2010
Dear Federation Friends:
I am writing with an urgent request. As you know, I have a deep belief in our philosophy and approach to training. Having been in the Federation for only six short years, I have seen firsthand how this combination can make a significant difference in the lives of blind people. I am also very passionate about making certain that we start working with our youth as soon as possible to teach them our philosophy and start them thinking about having high expectations for themselves.  

Blind Industries and Services of Maryland is holding a six week summer program (June 20 – July 31, 2010) for blind youth who are entering into the 10th, 11th, and 12th grades. We have received a great response with twelve applicants wanting to attend the summer program. Students are coming to us form Maryland (1), Virginia (2), Pennsylvania (2), New Jersey (1), Louisiana (1), Delaware (1), and Georgia (4). However, we will not be able to accept all of these students without your help. 

Students will live in apartments at Towson University with blind instructors, who will teach them our philosophy, as well as teach the skills of blindness. We will have a standard daily curriculum of cane travel, Braille, computer, independent living skills, and seminar. We have also incorporated confidence building activities that include swimming, skating, challenge ropes course, trips to DC and New York, physical fitness class, tour of Jernigan Institute, and many opportunities to meet with our NFB leadership. Most importantly, we will attend our National Convention in Dallas, Texas, so that our students can be exposed to the positive influence of the National Federation of the Blind. 
I am writing to ask you to play a direct role in changing the lives of four young people who are hoping to attend Independence 2010 but whose state rehabilitation agencies and school systems refuse to support them. These students have dreams of becoming lawyers, engineers, physical education coaches, and graphic designers. They believe that this training is the first step in helping them realize their goals. However, to make this happen we need your help. 
The tuition for Independence 2010 is $4800 per student, which covers everything but transportation to and from Baltimore and any incidentals. If you can help or know of someone or a company that can help to support these young people please let me know. Any amount will help us to meet the goal of changing the lives of these young people in a very real and positive way. 
If you have questions, or would like more information about the program, please feel free to call Karen Anderson at (410) 737-2648 or email her at kanderson@bism.org, or myself at (410) 737-2642 or email me at aphelps@bism.org.
Donations can be sent to 

Blind Industries and Services of Maryland

3345 Washington Blvd.

Baltimore, MD 21227

Attn: Amy Phelps, Independence 2010

I realize this is a last minute rush request but we had hoped the state agencies for the blind and the school systems would be able to assist these young people to be all they can be. However that is not the case. Thank you in advance for you generosity. Together we are changing what it means to be blind.

Warmest regards,

Amy C. Phelps 
Amy C. Phelps
Director of Rehabilitation 
3345 Washington Boulevard / Baltimore, MD  21227 / Tel: 410.737.2600 / Fax: 410.737.2665
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